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A project to build a public-private partnership with industry on the environmentally sound collection, testing, and final disposal of oily wastes, including the co-processing of oily wastes in a cement kiln, was officially launched on the 7 March 2005 in Guayaquil, Ecuador.

The collaboration process will involve the municipality of Guayaquil, the national authorities in Ecuador, the cement industry, the oil industry, civil society as well as the Secretariat of the Basel Convention. The Holcim Group will be a key partner from the private sector for the project.

Feasibility studies for the ESM of oily wastes in the province of Guayaquil and the country as a whole will be carried out. On the basis of these studies, a demonstration project for the ESM of oily wastes and the co-processing of oily wastes in cement kilns will be implemented that will involve training and capacity building activities at the local level.

The project will be an instrument to highlight the benefits of concluding public-private partnerships, in particular those involving local authorities and the private sector in the management of hazardous and other wastes. The collaboration between the municipality of Guayaquil with the municipality of Belo Horizonte and the State of Minas Gerais and the exchange of expertise between these institutions with the contribution of the UNITAR-Decentralized Cooperation Programme and the Basel Convention Coordinating Centre in Uruguay will constitute an important element of the project.

This initiative will be carried out under the framework of the Strategic Action Plan of the Basel Convention adopted at the sixth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Basel Convention (December 2002) as well as under the guidelines to the World Summit on Sustainable Development held in Johannesburg (September 2002). All stakeholders are deemed to contribute in-kind and financially to the project which has an important potential for replication in the region and elsewhere.

For more information, please contact Mr. Vincent Jugault, Programme Officer, SBC, email: Vincent.Jugault@unep.ch, tel. 41 (0)22 917 8223, fax. 41 (0)22 797 3454
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